2005 RMLL Secretary/Registrar/Statistician

First, I would like to thank all for their understanding this season while I continued with problems with my back.

Secretary – This year we continued with all suspension and fines being sent out by myself after the Commissioner or Executive Director made their decision. Most of the offences are already laid out in the Regulations. Again, things worked very well this way. We did have a couple of incidents, where a player was suspended and then upon further review the game sheet and ref report did not match, so subsequently the decision was reversed. I continued working with Maurice Getz and Neil Berg on game changes and problems, which were very few. 
Scheduling – I worked very closely with Donna who did the scheduling and I can tell you that Donna did not have a very easy job. There were a few teams that sent in only the number of dates that they were to have home games with and/or hardly any other dates to choose from. Donna, Leslie and I worked many hours trying to come up with the best possible schedule we could. There were many drafts that we went through. I would like to thank Donna for all her hard work that she did on the schedules. It is not a nice or thankful job. Thanks Donna!

Registration – This year we had an increase in the number of teams that were registered under the RMLL. There were a total of 940 players and 151 bench personnel registered. This is an increase of 217 players from 2004 season. Under this was 6 Senior Teams (147 players & 17 bench), 2 Jr. A teams (49 players & 10 bench), 6 Jr. B. teams (144 players & 35 bench), Tier II teams (343 players & 59 bench), Jr Ladies (93 players & 20 bench), House League teams (164 players & 10 bench).  The ALA introduced a new registration program which was to make things easier, but it was a lot of work this year as for some reason when they brought everything over into the new system not all players were there or some were registered with a Minor Association so had to start right from the beginning. With help, I was finally able to get it all completed.  Most teams registered all their bench personnel, but there were 9 teams that did not have any registered. In the future these teams will be fined for failure to register all. The 2006 season will again be interesting getting everyone registered as there are 718 graduating midgets and hopefully 98% will stay playing lacrosse.
Statistician - This is another job that takes an enormous amount of hours to complete. There were a couple of teams fined for not getting the game sheets in on time, but for the most part everyone was very good about this. I even had games where both the visiting and home team both sent the game sheets in.  I have tried to do my best to make sure the stats are complete and correct, but sometimes it is very hard to read game sheets and give the right goals/assists to the proper player.  I tried to get the stats onto the website a couple of times a week, but there were certain weeks where this just did not take place. There is absolutely no way to make this any easier. Again, the only recommendation I would make is that we keep the procedure that it is up to the home team to send the game sheet (The White Copy) in.  This is the easiest way to track.

Thank you.

Rhonda Croswell

